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April 9, 2015 

 

Diana Pommen – Director Interjurisdictional Affairs and Compliance 
Alberta Electric System Operator 
2500, 330-5th Avenue SW 
Calgary, Alberta  T2P 0L4 
 

Dear Diana: 

RE:  AESO Compliance per ISO Rule Section 501.10 

The AESO informed the MSA in a letter dated March 5, 2015 and in earlier 
communications of a potential compliance concern in relation to ISO rule section 501.10 
(“the rule”).  In particular, the AESO raised the issue that sections 2(5) and 2(6) of the 
rule require the AESO to post certain forecasted non-binding loss factor ranges on or 
before March 31st each year.  The AESO suggested that it would be inefficient and 
potentially misleading to post such information further to the March 31, 2015 deadline 
given scheduled proceedings before the AUC regarding a revised loss factor calculation 
methodology in April 2015. 

The MSA has an obligation to ensure compliance with the ISO rules but it has also 
exercised its discretion to forbear from time to time in circumstances that act to promote 
effective long term and enduring compliance with the rules.  

In this case, the AESO identified this matter to the MSA on the basis that strict 
adherence to the section 2(5) and 2(6) requirements by the AESO under the 
circumstances, could be misleading to market participants and hence, contrary to the 
fair, efficient, and openly competitive operation of the market.  The AESO has further 
indicated that the process to confirm a revised loss factor methodology is the subject of 
a Commission proceeding and accordingly outside its control. 

In recognition of the foregoing, the MSA is prepared to temporarily forbear in respect of 
AESO non-compliance with the posting requirements set out in section 2(5) and 2(6) of 
the rule conditional upon the following: 

1) Posting of a Notice to the AESO website to inform the market that the relevant 
forecast non-binding loss factor ranges will not be published in accordance with 
the rule until such time as the AESO is in a position to do so as a result of the 
Commission proceeding. 
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The MSA will also publish this letter by posting it on our website.  If you have any 
questions, please contact me. 

 

Yours truly, 

/s/ Doug Doll 
 
Manager, Compliance and Corporate Services 

 

 

cc:    Jerry Mossing – AESO 
 John Kehler – AESO 
 Dan Shield - AESO 
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